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PLENARY LECTURE 4: Leonie Monks (Department of Parks and Wildlife,  
Science and Conservation Division, WA) 

‘Translocation principles and practice: opportunities and challenges for threatened plant recovery’.

Translocations aim to prevent species extinction by creating or maintaining viable populations and are increasingly being undertaken  
world-wide in an attempt to stem the tide of biodiversity loss. For a translocation to be effective in helping conserve a population or species,  
it must be able to successfully establish in the short term and become self-sustaining in the long-term. Challenges for conservation  
practitioners can include difficulties with propagation, effectively characterising translocations sites to ensure the optimal sites are chosen, 
improving translocation methodologies to maximise translocation survival and adequately defining and assessing success so it is understood 
when success is achieved and when resources can be reallocated to other species in need. However, despite the challenges, there are also many 
opportunities. Where an experimental framework is used we can expand our knowledge on species ecology and conservation, and use this 
knowledge to continually improve our translocation techniques and increase our chances of success. We can also scale up the knowledge learnt 
from one or more species to more broad-scale restoration activities. But ultimately the greatest opportunity for conservation practitioners  
is to significantly reduce the risk of a species going extinct.

														            

														            

													                   

													                   

The Pomaderris vacciniifolia session:  NEW CHALLENGES, EMERGING IDEAS  

Dr Sapphire McMullan-Fisher (Fungimap) & Tom May (Royal Botanic Gardens Victoria) 
Community education helps threatened fungus: Tea Tree Fingers (Hypocreopsis amplectens) in Victoria, Australia

Tea Tree Fingers (Hypocreopsis amplectens) is the only macrofungus FFG listed in Victoria and has rarely been recorded in the last decade.  
As well as being rarely recorded very little is known about this species or its habitat requirements. To increase awareness about this species and 
find out about likely conservation requirements surveys and educational materials were developed and used to inform the local community. 
The educational materials were designed to help people recognise Tea Tree Fingers and associated fungi, as Hypocreopsis are fungicolous  
(live on fungi). Surveys were designed to increase the population, substrate and habitat condition, so called “data rich” surveys to be used  
if this species was observed at the sites during monitoring or opportunistically if noticed at other times. Hopefully this data will help the  
management of these sites for multiple biodiversity and community values.

These materials and surveys were then used hold workshops to train the public how to carry out data rich surveys for substrates and habitat 
condition when they come across this fungus. These workshops were aimed at local naturalist and environmental groups, as these groups are 
often the main on ground conservation activities including biodiversity monitoring. By increasing public awareness of the Tea Tree Fingers and 
its conservation needs Fungimap hopes to stimulate ongoing conservation actions to protect this threatened fungus and the habitat and  
species on which it depends.
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